REQUEST FOR APPLICATIONS

SPECIAL TRANSPORTATION GRANT FUNDS
December 7, 2016
Proposals are being accepted by the Deschutes County Department of Administrative Services for transportation services benefiting the elderly and people with disabilities.  Applications are available on the Deschutes County website at www.deschutes.org, or may be obtained by calling Judith Ure at (541) 330-4627 or sending a request by email to judithu@deschutes.org.
Programs eligible for Special Transportation Funds are limited strictly to those that provide transportation for the elderly and people with disabilities in Deschutes County.  Eligible applicants must be able to demonstrate the organizational, financial, and managerial capacity to administer a grant in accordance with federal, state, and local laws, regulations, and requirements.  Successful grant applications will be funded for the biennium beginning July 1, 2017 and ending June 30, 2019.  Deschutes County tentatively expects to receive $412,000 for grant awards during each year of the biennium.
Completed applications must be received at the Board of Commissioners’ Office by 5:00 p.m. on December 28, 2016.  Postmarks will not be accepted as an alternative to receipt by the due date and late applications will not be considered.  Applications may also be submitted via email to judithu@deschutes.org.  A meeting of the Special Transportation Fund Advisory Committee will be held to review proposals.  All applicants are strongly encouraged to attend this meeting and will receive advance notice of the date, time, and location.

Any contract resulting from a successful application is exempt from the Public Contract Law and Deschutes County Ordinances as a grant program. The County may reject any or all applications.
For more information, contact Judith Ure, STF Program Manager, at 541-330-4627 or judithu@deschutes.org.
